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April 12, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

A committee of employees from across the government worked to identify some potential code changes that would help facilitate safe, emergency response.  This legislative packet is a result of the committee’s work and would provide for in-County lodging and meals during conditions requiring immediate first response that do not rise to the level of a proclaimed emergency.
Current code provisions provide for employee lodging and meals within the County’s border during an emergency proclaimed by the Executive.  However, the County is unable to provide lodging or meals to employees required to work extended hours in response to other emergent events which do not rise to the level of a proclaimed emergency.

Under current provisions employees are often placed on standby or paid overtime compensation to remain available for such emergent duty.  A code change that would provide for lodging in such situations will likely be a more cost-efficient means to ensure essential staffing needs are met while providing management with required staffing flexibility during such critical events.
Critical events not rising to a proclaimed emergency include additional snow removal at the King County Airport which is required by federal regulations when snow reaches an eighth of an inch in accumulation.  Additionally, the County activates its Flood Warning Center when high river water conditions are imminent, thereby permitting continual monitoring of river conditions through round-the-clock staffing.

Often during such events, first responders and essential employees are called upon to work extended hours; sometimes well into the night or days.  Other times, they are required to at work during non-scheduled hours with very little notice.

The ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of service excellence by providing lodging to ensure that first responders and essential employees are available for rapid deployment from locations close to their worksites.  In cases where the event results in potentially unsafe commutes, lodging options ensure the safety of employees, the County’s most valuable asset, by minimizing their commute and maximizing their rest time between extended work shifts.  Providing meals during such events allows the employees to focus their efforts on providing critical public services.
Attached for the King County Council’s consideration and approval is a proposed ordinance which would:

1. Amend Ordinance 9206, Sections 1 and 7, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.24.010, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.24.070 and Ordinance 12077, Section 9, as amended and K.C.C. 3.24.080;

2. More efficiently afford agencies the ability to deploy and utilize County employees during unanticipated events or responses to regulatory requirements; and

3. Provide for effective oversight and controls for lodging and meal approvals.

Your consideration and approval is appreciated.  If you have any questions, please contact Kerry Delaney Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, Human Resources Division, Department of Executive Services, at 206-296-8505.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO
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